

THE WYATTS

TO

SOUTH AFRICA

"AND THAT REPENTANCE AND REMISSION OF SINS SHOULD BE PREACHED IN HIS NAME...."

May 2023

Dear Prayer Partners,

We send you greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ. We again thank you for your intercession on our behalf. We had good travels (as good as 4 flights, 10,000 miles, and 30+ hours in transit can be) and have now been back in the States just over a month.

February and March saw us busy getting things prepared for our departure both personally and ministry wise. We are grateful that my parents, George and Jackie Wyatt, were able to move down at the end of January and are labouring in the ministry in our absence.

We greatly rejoice in the testimony of Salvation of one of the young ladies in my wife's teen girls' class the second Sunday prior to our departure!! We also rejoice that we have heard things are going well in our absence-with the Lord's people continuing to be faithful, and even some visitors in the services.

We arrived back in the States the very end of March and spent the first few weeks with our friends and family at our home church in Grand Forks, ND. We then had a few missions conferences in the area before getting on the road at the end of April. As I write this, we are in Utah, having come from Colorado and headed to Wyoming. We will spend May and June in the West and Southwest before spending a few weeks back in Grand Forks in July. We will then be heading out East in August before returning to Grand Forks for a couple of weeks prior to flying back to South Africa the end of September. We have driven more than 2,000 miles already- with many more to come.

Prayer Requests:

- God's protection on His people South Africa.
- Safe travels and that we would be a blessing to the Lord's churches.
- God's provision of a Church property in Kwanobuhle.
- The application for visa renewals and permanent residency immediately upon our return to South Africa.

Thank you for your prayers on our behalf and on behalf of the Lord's work in the Nelson Mandela Bay of South Africa. It has been a blessing to see some of you already, and we look forward to seeing many more in the coming weeks and months.

For His Glory,

Lames Wyatt

Independent, KJV, Local Church Planting Missionaries to the Nelson Mandela Bay area of the Eastern Cape, South Africa
U.S. Address: C/O Bible Baptist Church PO Box 13497 Grand Forks, ND 58208
Field Address: P.O. Box 24081 Baywest, Ggeberha 6034 Republic of South Africa

Phone: 701-746-7516 Email: wyatts2africa@gmail.com Bbcgf.org